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Spring Two Curriculum Letter 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Welcome back to a brand new– half-term! We hope you are all well rested and had a 

good break. We are more than half-way through this academic year now, and we would 

like to take this opportunity to update you with the content your child will be learning 

this half-term. 

We began our preparations for Lent this week in school. Please spend some time 

reflecting on this with your child throughout out this half-term, speaking to your child 

about what they have learned and reviewing their Lenten Promises. 

As always, if you have any concerns, queries or questions, please do not hesitate to 

speak to us at the end of the school day or make an appointment to see us.  

Thank you for your continued time and support, 

Ms Galeani 

(Felton Class Teacher) 

 

What We’re Learning  

English  

At the beginning of this half term, we will read, ‘Cinnamon,’ by Neil Gaiman. We will focus on the conventions of dialogue through 

drama, and your child will go on to write a story in the style of Cinnamon using speech. By the end of this half-term, we will move 

to our non-fiction unit, and create a newspaper report about an earthquake. Your child will include the information they have 

learned from the main project topic in this report.  

Maths  

This half-term, we will begin our learning on, ‘Fractions’ by developing an understanding of the different parts of a fraction, and 

then use this knowledge to compare and order both unit and non– unit fractions. Following this, we will apply arithmetic skills when 

learning about, ‘Length and Perimeter’ and ‘Decimals.’ 

R.E. 

Your child’s first topic this half term is, ‘Giving and Receiving,’ in which they will be exploring the Eucharist and how we receive 

Jesus in Word and Sacrament, before then giving of ourselves when we take the message and mission of Jesus’ Gospel to the world 

with the Concluding Rite. In keeping with our school wide focus on ‘Community,’ your child will also discover how these elements of 

the Sacraments bring us closer to God, each other and those around us. 

In the topic of ‘Self-Discipline,’ your child will learn that Lent is the part of the Liturgical Year when people unite themselves with 

Christ in order to grow in self-discipline through the practices of prayer, fasting and giving.  Your child will celebrate the growth of 

new life in Christ, in preparation for the feast of Easter, while exploring the different ways in which self-discipline can impact on our 

lives as part of the Catholic community. 



Main Project– Geography — ‘Rocks, Relics and Rumbles’  

This half-term, your child will continue building on their knowledge from Spring 1, 

your child will explore volcanoes, their different features and where in world the are 

situated, understanding longitude and latitude to help them describe the specific area 

Science 

This half term, your child will continue to investigate frictional forces and magnetic 

forces, including identifying parts of a magnet and magnetic materials.  They will 

develop their skills through planning and carrying out investigations which encourage 

close observation, measuring and recording frictional forces.  

Computing 

This half-term, your child will develop their skills and ability to create documents 

using Microsoft programmes; Word, Publisher and PowerPoint. They will learn 

how to type text, insert images and save documents.  

Art 

Your child will continue to study the topic, ‘Ammonite,’ this half– term. They will 

learn about the artistic techniques used in sketching, printmaking and sculpture.  

Music  

Your child will continue to take part in weekly music lessons taught by Mr Dixon, 

our specialist music teacher. During the Spring Term, they will explore cyclical 

patterns and rounds. 

P.E. 

This half-term, your child will continue to take part in weekly swimming lesson, 

every Wednesday. At the end of this half-term, they will be assessed and present 

with a certificate.    

M.F.L (Modern Foreign Language) 

This half-term, our French sessions will focus on the shape names as well as 

revisiting key words, and previously taught topic languages, such as animals.  

What We’re 

Learning  



Key Information & Reminders 

 For the remainder of this half-term, Felton Class will take part in swimming on Wednesdays. Please ensure your child comes to 

school on Wednesdays with their full PE kit.  

 Weekly Spelling and Times Tables Tests will continue to take place on a Monday. Your child’s scores will be recorded in the back of 

their reading record every Monday– please continue to monitor these.  

 Please ensure your child brings their water bottle everyday to school—think of their water bottle as part of their uniform!  

 Please ensure your child wears a jumper and coat to school every day. If they wear gloves, hats or scarves, please ensure they are 

clearly labelled. 

 Please continue to support your child at home with practising for their upcoming Multiplication Tables Check using a PC or iPad. If 

you need any support with this, please let us know.  

Ms Galeani’s Fab Four!  

1.Read Every Day: Reading is a superpower that takes you on lots of fabulous adventures. Read 

something every day! The more you read, the stronger your reading skills will become. 

2. Practise Your Times Tables: Just like athletes train to excel in their sport, practising your time 

tables is the key to becoming a Maths Champion. Dedicate a special time each day to work on 

them. 

3. Be a Great Friend and Learner: Treat your classmates and teachers with kindness and respect. 

Learning is more fun when you work as a team and support one another. 

4. Stay Positive: You're capable of incredible things, and sometimes you might face challenges. 

Remember, it's okay to make mistakes – that's how we learn! So, stay positive, keep smiling, 

and believe in your awesomeness. You've got this! 

Dates for Your Diary 

 Wednesdays - Swimming lessons   

 Friday 1st March—St David’s Day—Children to wear an item of 

yellow to school 

 Thursday 7th March —World Book Day  

 Sunday 17th March—St. Patrick’s Day—  (Children to wear one 

item of green to school on Monday 18th March) 

 Wednesday 20th March —  Class Photographs  

 Week Beginning 25th March—Holy Week Assemblies in school  

 Thursday 28th March — Maundy Thursday—Last day of term, 

school finishes at 2:00pm 

 Friday 29th March—Good Friday 


